The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from March 11, 2021
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Tina Buckel, Fred Fox, Clinton Bradley, Diane Nye-Paugh (ZOOM) and Linda Ashby. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant, Allen Dunson, Systems Administrator and Diane Kisner, Kitzmiller Branch Manager.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Tina made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Fred seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 

Allen requested time to speak to the Board. He told the group that he was happy they had decided to open the Library to the public. He went on to give a shout-out to Roger and Thomas, saying they had both continued to work at the Library every day while it was closed. Karl spoke up to give credit to Allen, who also came to work every day.

The Financial Statements for February 2021 were reviewed by the group. Linda motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. Thomas discussed the “Building Lifelong Learners Act”, the “Building America’s Libraries Act” and passed legislation that supports library access to digital content.  He also updated the group on the new Friendsville Branch Manager.
Diane Kisner updated the group on recent activities presented at the Kitzmiller Branch and of plans for upcoming events. Kitzmiller Branch is the first to be able to present in-person programs because of the auditorium space in the old school, which allows social distancing. 
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 202 – “Use of Materials”. Thomas explained that he updated the policy to be in compliance with the recently passed “Building Lifelong Learners Act”. He added the statement “This processing fee will not be charged on materials checked out to a minor’s card, however” under the Lost Materials section of the policy. (Diane Nye-Paugh arrived at 5:30 via ZOOM during this conversation.) Tina motioned to approve the revised policy as presented and Fred seconded the motion. All were in favor.

· The group reviewed Policy 203 – “Fine and Fee Schedule”. Thomas informed the group that this was a second piece that needed revised in order to be in compliance with the “Building Lifelong Learners Act”. Under the Overdue Items section, he added “No late fees shall be charged on overdue materials checked out to cards belonging to minor patrons, though replacement fees will be charged for materials more than 30 days late.” Clinton motioned to approve the revised policy as presented and Linda seconded the motion. All were in favor.
· Thomas gave an update on the Friendsville Branch Building Project. He explained that there is a possibility that the formula for the MSL Capital Grant match for Garrett County may be changed. The current match rate is 50/50 and the proposed new match is 90/10. Thomas explained that this would make it easier to reach the funds needed to build the new Friendsville Branch. He said that he has been in contact with the architect requesting project details such as accurate total costs for the Library and for the Town Hall and a building timeline. Once Thomas receives this information, he will need a commitment letter from the Board of Trustees for 10% of the cost of the Library Project. He will also need a commitment letter from Friendsville Mayor Spencer Schlosnagle for 10% of the cost of the Friendsville Town Hall.
Karl asked that the Friendsville Branch Building Project-commitment letter be added to next month’s agenda.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· Thomas talked to the group about an MOU with Garrett College that he is currently working on. He explained that it is his hope to be able to share our books and online resources with the students of Garrett College by developing a special card to meet the conditions of that patron group. He is still working out the details but hopes to have the partnership in place by the time fall semester begins. 
· WMRL has given the Library 15 Chromebooks and 15 Verizon hotspots through grant funding. The equipment will be set-up and processed for checkout to patrons once a procedure has been written.
Other Business items were discussed:
· Thomas told the group that he had spoken to Tom Dolan about the remodel of the old Kitzmiller school bathrooms. Mr. Dolan said he still did not have figures for the project to share.
· The Library’s Malwarebytes annual subscription is up for renewal. The cost has increased by more than $800. Thomas said he will work with Allen to get quotes for services for comparisons.

· Georgie discussed information she had learned while attending a recent GC HR Roundtable Web-meeting. The topic for the meeting was “COVID Vaccine-What Employers Need To Know”. She discussed the pros and cons of mandating, incentivizing and encouraging employees to receive the vaccine and what the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission dictates. Georgie also said there are currently Bills in the House addressing these issues.  
Karl stated that a Closed Session was needed to discuss evaluations. 
The next meeting will be held Thursday, April 8, 2021 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.
Christian made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 PM to go to Closed Session. Clinton seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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